Schreiber Council Quotes - cont'd from pg. I4 \$50,000 to the cost of the new dam.

Dr. Bloom is expected to set up a dental practice in Terrace Bay and council will contact her regarding facilities in Schreiber in the Medical Centre which is expected to be ready for occupancy in November.

Minutes of the Thunder Bay Board Homes for the Aged and Lake Superior Board of Education, were read and filed.

General accounts of \$2,789.52 and Water accounts of \$4,640.88 were approved for payment.

By-Law 562, re the Medical Centre was given final reading; By-Law 565, re the new dam was given first and second reading; By-Law 566, re installation of sewers on Winnipeg St. was given first and second reading; and By-Law 564, re appointment of clerk-treasurer was passed.

After a lengthy discussion on the use of the town hall for stag parties it was decided that in future renters will be informed the hall must close at 2 a.m. The rates have been changed to \$25.00 an evening until I2.0I and from then until 2 a.m. time and a half for caretaker's wages plus I5¢ on overtime.

Clerk, A.J. Gauthier is contacting the Ontario Health Emergency Services in connection with Schreiber ambulance, to obtain clarification of the Service's intention of transferring the ambulance to J. King.

Mrs. Dorothy Rummery, Schreiber representative to the McCausland Hospital Board, reported on the progress of the Development committee.

An order, for delivery next spring, will be placed for material to construct storm sewers on Galena and Columbia Streets.

LADIES SOFTBALL LEAGUE HOLDS WIND-UP

The Schreiber Ladies Softball League held its wind-up dinner and trophy presentations in the United Church Hall. Three teams competed this summer with the Miller-Davis team emerging as League Champs and Play-Off champs.

The team consisted of Charlotte Miller,
Daryl Davis, Irene Borutski, Hazel Garneau,
Diane Lapworth, Lorraine McKenzie, Judy Davis,
Holly Smith, Pam Glad, Maureen McParland and
coached by Don Miller.

Other trophies presented were: Most valuable player to Judy Davis; Most home-runs to Pam Glad; Most Improved players - Maureen McParland, Rolande Imbeault and Colleen Gauthier; Most Valuable player in Playoffs-Cathy Cook; Most Sportsmanlike player - Wendy Martin

to Coaches Don Millar, Lionel Imbeault, and presentations to umpires Neil Ross, Wally Cameron, Barry Harper and Jody Davis.

OF ASSESSMENT COMMISSIONER'S LIST OF SCHOOL SUPPORT

Notice is hereby given, in accordance with Sec. 516 of the Municipal Act and Ontario Regulation 374/72 made by the Minister under Section 51, of the Act, I have posted in the Municipal Office on the 24th day of October 1974, the Assessment Commissioners List; and such list remains there for inspection. The final day for filing complaints and receiving applications for alteration of school support shall be the 1st day of November, 1974.

A person whose name is not included in the list or whose name has been included in the list but the information relating to him set out therein is incorrect may apply either personally or by his agent authorized in writing to the Clerk of the Municipality on or before the date fixed by the Clerk as the last day for filing complaints for revision of the list, to have his name included in the list or have such information corrected.

A.J. Gauthier, Clerk-Treasurer, Township of Schreiber.

COMMUNITY SHOWER HONOURS BRIDE-ELECT

Miss Lola Scott, whose marriage to Stanley Spadoni takes place on November 2nd, was honoured at a community shower held in the town hall. Assisting her in receiving were her mother, Mrs. George A. Scott, Mrs. Raoul Spadoni her fiance's mother, Miss Debbie Cook and Miss Billie Weaver.

Presiding at the tea trays were Mrs. J.S. Caccamo and Mrs. William Cocks, Mrs. Rollie Stortini and Mrs. Verl Thompson.

The servitors were the Misses Debbie Caccamo, Debby Smith, Tana and Cory Morrow, Loreen Kusik, Holly McKay, Aileen Ross, Michelle Stortini, Darlene Fummerton and Mrs. Paddy Spadoni.

Mesdames Bill Cook, Ted Morrow, Bill Weaver, Elton Fummerton and Jack Richardson replenished. Miss Marilyn Cook opened the gifts and Miss Virginia Stortini was in charge of the guest register.